National park plans in Galloway threaten £543 million renewable energy gains
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A recent report from BiGGAR Economics, commissioned by Scottish Renewables, has highlighted potential economic impacts arising from the proposed establishment of Scotland’s third national park in Galloway. The document asserts that creating a national park in this region could complicate the development of onshore wind farms, thereby impacting local economic prospects. The analysis indicates that such a designation could diminish the ability of developers to secure planning permissions for projects near the park's boundaries.
The report suggests that implementing a planning regime similar to those at existing Scottish parks, such as the Cairngorms and Loch Lomond & the Trossachs, could lead to significant economic drawbacks. Specifically, it forecasts a potential cumulative loss of approximately £543 million in Gross Value Added (GVA) by 2035, alongside an estimated reduction of around 470 jobs per year during peak activity. Moreover, local communities might miss out on an anticipated £64 million in funding intended for community benefits.
Projections by the UK Department for Energy Security and Net Zero further bolster concerns regarding job creation and economic growth in Dumfries and Galloway. The area is estimated to have the capacity to generate up to 3.2 gigawatts (GW) of energy from onshore wind by 2035, potentially supporting up to 624 jobs annually at peak activity. Additionally, community benefit payments associated with these projects could amount to £146 million within the same timeframe.
In the context of Scotland's broader energy strategy, the Scottish Government aims to achieve 20GW of onshore wind capacity by 2030 as part of its commitment to renewable energy and the reduction of fossil fuel reliance. This ambition underscores the delicate balance between environmental conservation efforts and the pursuit of sustainable energy initiatives.
Claire Mack, the chief executive of Scottish Renewables, expressed caution regarding the proposal. Speaking to the publication, she stated, “The proposal to designate a new national park in Dumfries and Galloway must be weighed carefully against the significant economic and environmental contributions of renewable energy projects currently in development.” She further noted that the report from BiGGAR Economics illustrates that hindering onshore wind projects could result in fewer jobs and lost investment opportunities for local communities.
Mack also underscored that the study's economic implications are likely understated, as it did not account for the potential economic losses related to solar, battery storage, or transmission projects. She emphasised the importance of considering the needs and losses of local communities, stating, “A national park designation should not come at the cost of clean energy, green jobs, and vital infrastructure.”
As discussions around the potential Galloway National Park continue, stakeholders from various sectors are weighing the implications of conservation against the burgeoning renewable energy industry, shaping the future economic landscape of the region.
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